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● funded and supported faculty research through the University of Virginia’s Universities
Studying Slavery consortium

● initiated the translation into Spanish of recruiting/admissions documents, work completed
by students and faculty in World Languages and Cultures

● recommitted to contract with vendors to be more inclusive of women- and
minority-owned or led providers of goods and services
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● reviewed and currently revising the values of the College to more pointedly address

diversity, equity, and inclusion
● expanded diversity in its membership
● hired a consulting firm to help develop a rubric for weighing historical names of buildings
● appointed an ad hoc committee, comprised of trustees, alumnae, faculty, staff, and

donors, to explore the foundational premises and processes for considerations of
building names

● adopted initiative to review building names
● approved the removal of “Joyner Hall” to become, at least temporarily, “Lux Hall”
● engaging in reviews of endowment management and investments
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● adopted a diversity statement suitable for inclusion on syllabi and various other uses to

ground our efforts
● supported and engaged in curricular review to expand inclusion
● developed a research-based exploration of “belonging” at the College
● led student discussions of the summer reading selection, Tell Me Who You Are: Sharing

Our Stories of Race, Culture, & Identity
● offered special assistance to families filling out the FAFSA (financial aid) questionnaire to
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● participated in campus climate survey and subsequent focus groups
● attended and participated in follow-up on “Belonging” exploration
● participated in review of traditions at the College
● helped translate admissions materials and lead tours of campus in Spanish for potential

students and their families
● wrote articles for The Herald, the campus newspaper, about the anti-racism initiative

Finally, in addition to the work going on within the College, we are also grateful for the support of
so many outside the College. For instance, through our annual Day of Giving, donors provided
over $18,000 to support our DEI initiatives.  Further, the Jessie Ball duPont Foundation awarded
$150,000 for two years to support DEI work—funds that will be used to support the DEI
Coordinator’s position and programming throughout the campus, as well as to replace the
signage for the newly renamed Lux Hall.

With very minor exceptions, the internal and external community has responded positively to our
efforts to be more diverse, equitable, and inclusive.  We are grateful for that support and look
forward to building on our strengths to advance our commitment to anti-racism.


